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Dear NYELSA Members and Friends,  

I hope that everyone had a great Memorial Day and I 

would like to offer my heartfelt gratitude to all the men 

and women in the military service active and retired,  we  

appreciate you keeping our country safe and honor and 

remember those who gave there lives to uphold the  

freedoms we are afforded today.  

This year we are opting to scale back our annual meeting 

event to a general meeting to focus our resources on 

building programs that will provide value to our members.  

Currently we are investigating a possible partnership that 

would allow us to offer a recruiting and training program 

for Technicians for our Members to build their technical 

teams in a cost-effective way, while it is early stages, we 

are making great progress…stay tuned 

Our Legislative efforts are gaining momentum, and we are 

cautiously watching a few bills and driving a few open  

issues that look promising to passing. We are please that 

one key bill has passed both houses and is expected to be 

delivered to the Governor for signature later this year.  

Members can access this information via email updates 

from our lobbyist. Please keep an eye out for these notifi-

cations.  

Our last board meeting was  held on site in Albany in April 

providing us the opportunity to have a face to face 

meeting with the Department of State to get reacquainted 

with licensing and compliance activities. The meeting was 

very productive addressing clarification on finger printing 

and background checks, company qualifiers, compliance 

and enforcement as well as the clarification on the  

employee statement and the employee approval process.   

 

We are currently under a  

reorganizing effort on  

how the Association will  

operate moving forward  

and which will involve the  

process of building out our board of directors and are  

looking for anyone interested in participating on any one 

of various committees, scholarship, membership, training 

etc.  

If you are interested or know someone who is please reach 

out. 

On that note, summer season is upon us, stay tuned in to 

NYELSA  

Thank you  

Trevor McEnaney  

 

 

  

Trevor McEnaney, NYELSA President 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Interested in being on the board?   

Elections are being held Occtober 9th.   

Interest or know someone?   

Let us know by 7/31! 



  Electronic & Life  
Safety Association  

 
(formerly the New York State Electronic Security Association, Inc.) 

(formerly the New York Burglar & Fire Alarm Association, Inc.) 
 

1971 Western Avenue 
PMB # 1105 

Albany, NY 12203 
 

800-556-9232 (NY) 
 

Email: Info@NYELSA.ORG 
 

Website: WWW.NYELSA.ORG 
 
 

NYELSA Board of Directors 
 

Officers 
 

   President    Trevor McEnaney  914-232-0003 
   Vice President    Jason Aurelio     607-723-2934 
   Treasurer    Pamela Noll  716-665-6700     
   Secretary    Jack Doyle  585-461-6510 
 
 

Directors 
 

 Brian Azzarella  716-673-3062 
 Greg DeBenedictus 845-562-4024 
 Jason Kenney  518-459-3993 
 Steve Leonardo  631-271-4000 
 Gary Puckhaber  585-232-1410 
 
 

Committee Chairs 
 

Staff 
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The New York Electronic & Life Safety Association   
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Industry News 
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Why Do We Even Need A Lobbyist? 

By Jim McCulley 

 

One of the questions I get asked most often is “Why do we even need a lobbyist?” It’s 
a good question. One answer was offered by the New York lawyer and judge Gideon 
Tucker way back in the late 1800’s. Judge Tucker, in a surrogate court decision, wrote 
“No man's life, liberty, or property are safe while the legislature is in session.” 

And so it is today. 

In any given two-year session of the New York State Legislature, more than 10,000 
individual bills are introduced by the 213 legislators that make up the State Senate 
and Assembly. That’s a staggering number – and if you think many of these are well 
thought out, free of populist politics, or well researched – think again. And while 
many of these don’t have anything to do with the electronic security industry, a surprising number often do. 

When I first started working with NYESLA – back then it was the NY Burglar and Fire Alarm Association – there was 
a bill that declared exculpatory clauses in alarm contracts unenforceable by an alarm company. Customers could 
bring lawsuits against alarm companies for the full and total value of any loss from a burglary or fire by claiming the 
alarm didn’t work, was installed incorrectly, or whatever suited their claim. Alarm companies could be held liable 
for losses of which they were unaware or could not know. This would have been catastrophic for the security  
industry--and if the association hadn’t had a lobbyist and lobbied against it, it may have become law. 

More recently, legislation was introduced and passed by the Senate and Assembly known as the “Digital Repair 
Act.” While ostensibly a “consumer rights” bill, it would have required manufacturers of electronic equipment,  
including security equipment, to provide anyone that asked—ANYONE -- the documents needed to repair the  
product, including passcodes and schematics. Criminals could have learned how to disable even some of the most 
sophisticated alarms. This would have been disastrous for the electronic alarm industry and for the customers of 
alarm systems. 

We arranged for NYESLA’ s President to meet with legislators, legislative staff, and the Governor’s office and  
educate them on why not exempting security systems was such a bad idea—and they listened and in the final bill, 
which became law, exempted security systems from the law. 

Just one bad bill could be disastrous for the alarm industry. These are just two examples of why it’s important for 
associations like NYESLA to be engaged and actively involved in the legislative process. Already this year we’ve 
identified almost 40 bills that directly impact the electronic security industry--from limiting the technology used for 
access control, increasing liability for breaches of data privacy, expanding the kind of protected data, or banning 
most biometric and facial recognition technology used in smart systems.  

Much of what lobbyists do is play defense, but we also help NYESLA play a proactive role in the legislative process. 
Working with NYESLA we helped write and  support legislation that would limit local governments from fining 
alarm companies for false alarms.  Local governments around the nation, and some in New York, are considering, 
or have passed, local laws that fine alarm companies for every false alarm—regardless of whether the alarm was 
the company’s fault. The bill passed the State Assembly last year and we are busy working to get it to the Gover-
nor’s desk this year. 

In a way, having a lobbyist is like having insurance for your business. Lobbyists bring expertise in navigating the po-
litical process, have access to policymakers, and can effectively communicate your needs and concerns to decision-
makers. Our connections and understanding of the legislative process can make your voice heard in ways that 
might be difficult to achieve on your own. We have the tools, resources and experience to keep you safe while the 
Legislature is in session. 



 

Industry Happenings 
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Industry Calendar 

ESX 

June 16-19, 2025 
Cobb County, Georgia 

ESX is filled with electronic security pros, entrepreneurs, and 

marketing professionals that have prepared knowledge-

filled educational sessions to help security professionals take 

their business to the next level. Trainings, presentations, 

educational sessions, counterpoint sessions, the ESX sched-

ule is filled with information you need to help you stay up-to

-date with new occurrences in the industry and with best 

business practices that can help your company thrive.  

ISC East 

ISC East is the Northeast’s leading security and public safety 

event, hosted in collaboration with premier sponsor Security 

Industry Association (SIA) and in partnership with ASIS NYC. 

Each year, in order to keep our communities safe and se-

cure, security dealers, installers, integrators, and consult-

ants, along with corporate, government and law enforce-

ment/first responder practitioners, convene in New York City 

to network, learn and evaluate the latest technologies and 

solutions from premier exhibiting brands. The combination 

of one-on-one conversations with top innovators, a variety 

of show events, and cutting-edge education and training, 

makes ISC East the most comprehensive East Coast event in 

the security and public safety landscape.  

NYELSA Training Calendar 

 
Troubleshooting, Service, and  
Maintenance 

 
 

 

Advanced Intrusion Systems 

 
Fire Alarm Installation Methods 

 
Troubleshooting, Service, and  
Maintenance 

Visit the NYELSA.ORG website for more  
details and to register.  The full calendar 
and registration form or also available in 
this newsletter on pages 10 and 11. 
 



Thanks To Our Advertisers 
 
Alarm System Distributors   800-325-6045 
 

All County Security   914-645-1289 
 

Altronix    888-258-7669 
 

ESA National Training School 
 

FieldHub Inc    202-417-8196 
 

Kirschenbaum & Kirschenbaum PC. 516-747-6700 
 

Rapid Response Monitoring  800-558-7767 
 

Security America Insurance  866-315-3838 
 

Security Industry Alarm Coalition 972-377-9401 
 

Stanley Security (SentryNet)  800-932-3304 
 

Please Support Those Who Support 
The New York Electronic &  

Life Safety Association 

IMPORTANT UPDATE 
FROM FinCEN 

 

FinCEN Removes Beneficial Ownership 
Reporting Requirements for U.S.  

Companies and U.S. Persons,  
Sets New Deadlines for Foreign Companies 
 

WASHINGTON––Consistent with the U.S.  
Department of the Treasury’s March 2, 2025  
announcement, the Financial Crimes Enforcement 
Network (FinCEN) is issuing an interim final rule that 
removes the requirement for U.S. companies and U.S. 
persons to report beneficial ownership information 
(BOI) to FinCEN under the Corporate Transparency 
Act. 

In that interim final rule, FinCEN revises the  
definition of “reporting company” in its implementing 
regulations to mean only those entities that are 
formed under the law of a foreign country and that 
have registered to do business in any U.S. State or 
Tribal jurisdiction by the filing of a document with a 
secretary of state or similar office (formerly known as 
“foreign reporting companies”). FinCEN also  
exempts entities previously known as “domestic re-
porting companies” from BOI reporting requirements. 

Thus, through this interim final rule, all entities  
created in the United States — including those  
previously known as “domestic reporting companies” 
— and their beneficial owners will be exempt from 
the requirement to report BOI to FinCEN. Foreign 
entities that meet the new definition of a “reporting 
company” and do not qualify for an exemption from 
the reporting requirements must report their BOI to 
FinCEN under new deadlines, detailed below. These 
foreign entities, however, will not be required to  
report any U.S. persons as beneficial owners, and 
U.S. persons will not be required to report BOI with 
respect to any such entity for which they are a  
beneficial owner.  
 
For more information, see https://fincen.gov/news/
news-releases/fincen-removes-beneficial-ownership-
reporting-requirements-us-companies-and-us. 

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Ffincen.gov%2Fnews%2Fnews-releases%2Ffincen-removes-beneficial-ownership-reporting-requirements-us-companies-and-us/1/01000195bb3ea7d6-fe98e2bc-5487-4e89-85dd-60523786c6f8-000000/NtugMfzIdj4p_J8v3UqR2YUbIIdzKbp5_
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Ffincen.gov%2Fnews%2Fnews-releases%2Ffincen-removes-beneficial-ownership-reporting-requirements-us-companies-and-us/1/01000195bb3ea7d6-fe98e2bc-5487-4e89-85dd-60523786c6f8-000000/NtugMfzIdj4p_J8v3UqR2YUbIIdzKbp5_
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Ffincen.gov%2Fnews%2Fnews-releases%2Ffincen-removes-beneficial-ownership-reporting-requirements-us-companies-and-us/1/01000195bb3ea7d6-fe98e2bc-5487-4e89-85dd-60523786c6f8-000000/NtugMfzIdj4p_J8v3UqR2YUbIIdzKbp5_
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NYELSA / NTS TRAINING  
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